VILLAGE OF AFTON
PO BOX 26
AFTON NY 13730

Phone 639-1022 Fax 639-2991
Hours: Monday & Wednesday - 9am to 2:30 pm

Thursday —9am to 2:30 pm

December 12, 2019

Charles Torres
2 Court Street
Afton, New York 13730

Re: Cease and Desist Letter (Public Letter)
Mr. Torres,

Thank you for your letter of December 10, 2019. The Village of Afton encourages its residents to
voice their opinions and concerns regarding its matters, and is pleased to see individuals such as yourself
with such a strong interest in the community.

Regarding the content of your letter, I can assure you that while there have been preliminary
discussions about a proposed real property exchange between the Village of Afton and Afton Central School
District, there is not currently, and have not been, any ‘legally binding contracts’ presented to the Village
Board of Trustees for review, approval, or signature.

Discussions and negotiations are still at a preliminary stage. Indeed, I asked at the Village Board
of Trustees meeting on December 9, 2019 many of the same questions you pose in your letter on December
10, 2019.

I can assure you that prior to the Village Board of Trustees taking action on any real property
exchange, with the Afton Central School District or otherwise, the questions you ask, and many others, will
be answered, and information about those questions and answers will be presented to the public.

Thank you again for your interest in the Village of Afton and its matters, and I look forward to
seeing you at our upcoming public meetings.

Smcerely,

Sally Mulk/

Acting Mayor
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